DRAFT ITINERARY
May 22 & 23, 2013
WBC Board of Directors Meeting
Thermopolis, WY

Wednesday, May 22

11:00 - 1:00 WBC/AG Board Lunch and Joint Meeting — Days Inn

1:00 - 2:00
2:00
3:30
4:15
4:45
5:45
6:30

WBC Board/Staff Retreat — Days Inn

Bus to tour Wyoming Whiskey — Kirby, WY - Pick up at Days Inn
Travel to and Tour Merlin’s Hideout

Travel to Red Rocks Commercial Center, then to WY Dinosaur Center
Community Reception at Dinosaur Center

Bus back to Days Inn/Plaza

Board/Staff dinner at Safari Club, Days Inn

Thursday, May 23

8:30 AM

8:50 AM

9:00 AM

9:10 AM

9:30 AM

9:50 AM

10:10 AM

Public Meeting begins — Hot Springs Co. Fairgrounds Multi-purpose Bldg.
Call To Order — Nathan Bekke, Co-Chair
Board Member Introductions
Minutes Approval
March 14 & April 23, 2013 Call-In Meeting— TAB J

Agribusiness Update — Cindy Weibel, Division Director - TAB K

Rural Development & Main Street Update — Mary Randolph, Division Director —
TAB L

Business & Industry Update — Ben Avery, Division Director - TAB M
WY Economic Development Association — James Klessons, President
WY Chamber Partnership — Representative TBA

Business Development Committee — Jim Espy, Chair - TAB N
Loan/Portfolio Program — Ryan Whitehead, Program Manager
Cowboy Inn, LLC
High Desert Welding & Machine LLC
Challenge Loan Rules Amendment
Challenge Loan Policy Revision
Small Business Investment Credit Program Report
Past Due Report
Loan Loss Reserve Analysis
Charge Off Balances

Personnel, Audit and Budget Committee — Lynne Michelena, Chair
Financials — Diane Joyce, CFO - TAB O
Personnel — Chava Case, Human Resource Manager — TAB P

Community Development Committee — Dick Bratton, Chair
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Applications - TAB Q
Business Ready Communities (BRC) Applications -TAB R



Community Facilities Program (CFP) Recommendation & Structural Assessment
Guidelines—- TAB S

12:00 PM Lunch Break
1:00 PM Continued: Community Development Committee

1:15PM Regional Directors Reports

Field Director and NW Region — Leah Bruscino
North East Region - Dave Spencer

East Central Region — Kim Rightmer

South East Region - Tom Johnson

South Central Region - Pat Robbins

South West Region - Elaina Zempel

West Central Region — Roger Bower

1:45 PM CEO Update — Bob Jensen

2:00 PM Old/New Business & Other Business
Next Meeting — Sept. 4 & 5 in Lander, WY

2:15PM Adjournment
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Hot Springs County
Senior Cztzzens Cente Inc.

e S e e
206 Senior Avenue email: HSCSR1@LIVE.COM Phone (307) 864-2151
Thermopolis, WY 82443 THE SENIORS” CENTER Fax (307) 864-5104

January 10, 2013

To Whom It May Concern,

My name is Shawn Fields, and I am the Access Care Coordinator at Hot Springs
County Senior Citizens Center.

I am writing this letter in support of the H.O.P.E. Agency in Thermopolis.

In the ten years that I have been with the Senior Citizens Center I have personally
seen the results of this very valuable organization. Although H.O.P.E Agency deals
mainly with non-seniors, I have had the opportunity to work closely with them
concerning a few of my clients. Without their participation in these situations, I am
sure the outcome would have been very different.

Our community is very fortunate to have H.O.P.E. Agency and its dedicated staff
working in their behalf.

Sincerely,

(\i‘ ‘ y )
) Ntwod j’\ RAD

Shawn Fields
Access Care Coordinator
Hot Springs County Senior Citizens Center
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HOT SPRINGS

OUNTY
OUNSELING
SERVICE

January 9, 2013

Re: Hope Agency letter of Support

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter is in support of the Hope Agency’s quest to obtain funding to build an office to house their
domestic abuse agency. This agency has existed for over 20 years in this community and provides
sanctuary and safety for many of the most vulnerable adults and children in our society. Many of these
people are shared by our agency and we support the on-going collaboration between our agencies to
diminish the violence experienced by these citizens.

Hot Springs County Counseling Services has worked with the Hope Agency for the past two decades and
can vouchsafe for their integrity and worthiness as professionals in the field of human services. A
building worthy of their cause is sorrowfully needed in order to add to the confidential nature of their
work and for the clients that enter to gain a feeling of safety. Please consider them for the CDBG grant.

Sincerely,

Allan Braaten
Executive Director
Hot Springs County Counseling Services, Inc.

(.' r 121 South Fourth

W Thermopolis, Wyoming, 82443
Phone: (307) 864-3138 or (307) 864-2247
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Community Home Health Services
427 Big Harn
Thermopolis, WY 82443
307-864-5585/FAX: 307-864-5471

January 11, 2013
To whom it may concern:

Please accept this letter in support of the H.O.P.E. Agency, located in Thermopolis, Wyoming,
and their ongoing efforts to improve the services they provide to our community. The H.O.P.E.
Agency is a valuable asset to our community, providing support, education, and advocacy to
those in need,

The H.O.P.E. Agency is in need of adequate facilities to continue and expand those services. As
local business owner in the Thermopolis community, | fully support the integrity of this
endeavor,

Sincerely,

Rose Maksin, Owner

Community Home Health Services
427 Big Horn

Thermopolis, WY 82443
rmaksin@rtconnect.net
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WYOMING DEPARTMENT of Thermopolie, Wy 82443

Tel: 307.864.2158

Family Services @t

January 11, 2013

RE: H.0.P.E. Agency Community Development Grant Application
To Whom it May Concern:

The H.O.P.E. Agency works closely with the Department of Family Services in providing
services to families whose lives have been touched by domestic violence or sexual assault. The
services the H.O.P.E. Agency provides are very important and helpful to the families in need of
assistance.

Currently the facility the H.O.P.E. Agency is working out of is old and in need of repair. A
new facility would enhance the services the agency can provide and further assist families in
Ty need.

Please consider this application to assist the H.O.P.E. agency in this process.

Singerely,

P v . -
\W,‘/&/L’v\@_dz’it&mﬂ ¢

- &

E('ﬂ H'ejmer A
District 5 Manager
Department of Family Services

Liree

Steve Corsi, Director Matthew H. Mead, Governor
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/ erry D, Williams

Jerry D. Williams

’ Hor Springs County and Prosecuting Attorney
/ ’ t Hor Springs County Courthouse

415 Arapahoe Street
Thermopolis, Wyoming 82443
(307) 864-2004 (307) 864-2005 Fax

Marcia E. Bean Ranae Baldes Kifstina McNeff
Deputy Attorney Victim/Witness Coordinator -Advocate Legal Secretary
January 14, 2013

Wyoming Business Council:

This letter is in support of the H.O.P.E. Agency to be recipients of funding from the Community
Development Block Grant (CDBG). The H.O.P.E. Agency offers invaluable services to victims’ of
domestic violence, sexual assault and stalking in Hot Springs County and is a valued team member
to the law enforcement and criminal justice community.

The H.O.P.E. Agency is currently located in an old house, which is conveniently located close to
downtown and collaborating community agencies but is inadequate to fully provide the space and
confidentiality required to meet the needs of domestic violence, sexual assault or stalking victims.
The H.O.P.E. Agency building is a small renovated house which does not accommodate any privacy
for the H.O.P.E. Agency staff to provide assistance to more than one client at a time. Receiving
funding from the CDBG would allow the H.O.P.E. Agency to continue providing much needed
services from their current location to victims’ and their crisis needs in more service friendly and
confidential environment.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide this letter of support for the H.O.P.E. Agency.

Sincerely,

/ /-’éa./l/”f,g(

A

Hot Springs County and Prosecuting Attorney

IDW/th
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Hot Springs County Sheriff's Office
From the desk of Lou Falgoust, Sheriff
417 Arapahoe
Thermopolis, Wyoming 82443
(307) 864-2622
sheriff@hscounty.com

January 11, 2013

Dear Wyoming Business Council,

It is my pleasure to write a letter in support of the proposal of the Community Development
Block Grant being submitted by the H.O.P_E. Agency.

The town of Thermopolis Wyoming may not be a large city however, all cities nationwide deal
with Domestic Violence, Sexual Assault and Stalking. Here in Hot Springs County, the
H.O.P.E. Agency is a safe place for victims and their families.

The H.O.P.E. Agency works tirelessly year round to be advocates for victims but to reach out to
the community and spread awareness. From attending the Health Fair every April, to meeting
with Student Groups the H.O.P.E. Agency strives to raise awareness on what a healthy
relationship is.

In conclusion, I fully support the efforts of the H O.P E. Agency as they seek external funding to
support a program designed to raise awareness and assist victims of Domestic Violence, Sexual
Assault, and Stalking.

Sincerely,

EoN %@‘W
(i
d

Lou Falgoust
Hot Springs County Sheriff
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Laramie Beautification Commuittee
P.O.Box 1250
Laramie, WY 82073-1250
(307) 742-2212 « Fax: (307) 742-8200

LARAMIE BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE
CoruniTy COALITION

January 3, 2013

Wyoming Community Development Black Grant Program
Wyoming Business Council

214 W, 15" Street

Cheyenne, WY 82002

To the Staff and Members of the Wyoming Business Council:

For many years the Laramie Beautification Committee {LBC) has been interested in cleaning up
and remediating the abandoned Midwest Refinery Site on Cedar Street. Ffortunately, the
Laramie Rivers Conservation District has taken title to the property in order to demolish the
unsightly ruins of the abandoned plant. This is an orphaned facility, with no responsible parties
able or willing to clean up the site. As a result, the community has undertaken the effort to
clean up the refinery site.

This abandoned site lies within one of our new entrance corridors; it is important to clean up
and remove the concrete debris now covered with unwanted graffiti and littered with years of
trash. On behalf of the Laramie Beautification Committee, we lend our support for the grant
application applied for by the City of Laramie for the cleanup of the abandoned refinery site by
the Laramie Rivers Conservation Committee.

We ask you support for this grant application to fun this necessary project.

r.‘ggsereiy: !
1

Phil Nicholas

Co-Chair of the Laramie Beasutification Committee
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Laramie Beautification Committee

P.O. Box 1250
Laramie, WY 82073-1280

LARAMIE BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE
CoMMUNITY COALITION

December 12,2012

Tony Hoch
Laramie Rivers Conservation District
RE: Grant application

Dear Tony:

As Co-chair of the Laramie Beautification Committee, the committee strongly supports your
efforts to reclaim the old Midwest refinery site. For those not knowledgeable regarding the
make-up of the Beautification Committee, it is 2 community coalition representing the Laramie
Economic Development Corp, the City of Laramie, Albany County, the University of Wyoming,
Main Street, [.aramie Rivers Conservation District and several interested citizens regarding
improving the appearance of our community. The committee was formed when Laramie lost a
business to an adjoining state due to the business stating that the appearance of Laramie was not
professional, ¢lean and attractive.

One of the areas that detract from the now much improved appearance of our community is
the Midwest refinery site. The old concrete buildings need to be demolished and the site
reclaimed. It is an area that tends lo collect trash and is a dangerous hazard to children that find
the site interesting. Accordingly, this site needs to be addressed and funding found to clean it up.
With Wyoming Department of Transportation developing a new viaduct that will come near this
location, it is imperative that action be taken soon to keep this site from being a negative to the
appearance of our comumunity.

Our committee will do what it can to provide a workforce to help on the site and again we
very much support your efforts to seek grant funding,

If there are questions raised during the review of this application, | am very willing to address
them.

Sincerely;
- !
‘-\ (~ .w\‘s‘ru; ;‘\ - M X:
Y Noon T "\.f
. M ‘\
Daniel G. Furphy
Co-chair

307-721-1130 direct line
307-760-0148 cell phone
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January 135, 2013

Re: Letter of Support for Rawlins Main Street

To whom it may concern,

I am writing in support of the Rawlins DDA/Main Street grant application for the
CDBG Grant through the Wyoming Business Council for a Fagade Easement
improvement project. The assistance for this project would greatly in pack the
downtown district and help maintain its historic integrity by refurbishing many of
the storefronts in the commercial district. I am a business and property owner in
the downtown district and feel that this type of project is beneficial not only for
= the downtown but for the community as a whole.

Please call if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Robyn Taylor, GRI, CRS

Broker/Owner
Property Manager
Phone: (307) 328-Home (4663) 413 W, Cedar
) Fax; (307)324-5712 ®.0. Box 2018
b1 E-mail: robyn@sagecreeR-realty.com Rawlins, WY 82301
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